
 
 

 
 

 
                                  
                  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

    Principal’s News 
    
    
2025 Year 6 Canberra and The Snow Camp 

Last week, our Year 6 students had the exciting opportunity to attend the annual 5-day Year 6 Canberra and the Snow 
Camp. This much-anticipated weeklong camp is a highlight of their final year at PPS. The itinerary included visits to 
Questacon, our National Science Museum, and the Federal Parliament House, as well as a 3-day ski program in 
Thredbo. The camp is designed to build knowledge, resilience, perseverance, relationships, and physical skills. 

Throughout the week, the children demonstrated remarkable resilience and cooperative skills. They embraced the 
challenges of sharing rooms with 12 students, managing their ski gear, and being punctual for activities. It was heart-
warming to see how they supported one another every step of the way. 

The ski lessons were a particular highlight, with most students trying skiing for the first time. Despite the challenges, they 
persevered and truly enjoyed learning this new skill. The excellent weather throughout the week made the experience 
even more enjoyable. Our students were well-behaved and an absolute pleasure to take on camp. 

A heartfelt thank you goes to Mrs Herbert, Miss Johnson, Mr Tilling, Mr Rogan, and Miss Coyle for volunteering their time 
and care to make this camp possible. Their dedication ensured all students had a safe, memorable, and enriching 
experience. 

COVID-19-smart measures in schools 
 
COVID-smart school settings reflect NSW Health's latest COVID-19 guidelines and the department’s management of 
COVID-19 within educational settings. 
 
COVID-19 is still active in the community. While COVID-19 remains an unpredictable virus, NSW Health advise it will 
continue to present a health risk to the community. 

Thursday, 28 August 2025                                           Term 3, Week 6  
 

  
Dates to remember: 
Term 3, 2025 
Monday 1 September     Book Week Parade 
Wednesday 3 September    Father’s Day Stall 
Friday 5 September     Father’s Day Breakfast 
Monday 8 September     Science Incursion Stage 3 
Wednesday 10 September    Science Incursion Stage 2 
Friday 12 September     Jump rope for Heart 
 
 
 



Schools continue to implement baseline COVID-smart measures to help reduce the risk of transmission for students and 
staff members. These key COVID-smart measures include: 

• staying home until you are well 
• following NSW Health Advice for people exposed to COVID-19 (https://www.nsw.gov.au/health/covid-19/testing-

managing/people-exposed-to-covid) 
• strongly encouraging staff, students and families stay up to date with vaccinations (including COVID-19 boosters, 

when eligible) 
• practicing good hygiene including regular hand washing 
• maintaining natural ventilation 
• recommending staff and visitors wear a mask when working with students at greater risk of serious illness should 

they contract COVID-19, regardless of school type, particularly indoors and when physical distancing is not 
possible 

• assessing risk and applying appropriate safeguards across activities and events. 
 
For further information please view the Advice for Families at:   
https://education.nsw.gov.au/schooling/covid-19/advice-for-families.html?deliveryName=DM22323#Term2 
 
Your support in keeping our students and staff safe is appreciated. 

                          
Bruno Diodati 
Principal    
                            
 

 Deputy Principal’s News 
 
Kindergarten Excursion 

Last Thursday, our Kindergarten students visited St Ives Wildflower Garden. Despite the wet weather, the students 
thoroughly enjoyed catching water creatures with dip nets, bush walking and up close encounters with blue tongue lizards 
and long neck turtles. 

The children had a great day out and a wonderful learning experience. Thank you to our Kindergarten Team for 
coordinating and running this excursion. 
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SISA K-2 

Sports In Schools Australia have returned to Pymble Public School this term to deliver sports lessons to students in K-2. 
Every Tuesday this term, K-2 students will be participating in gymnastics lessons along with soccer skill activities. 

 

 
 

 
Debating News 

After the fantastic achievement of winning 4 out of 4 debates in the Northern Sydney Zone the Pymble Public Wombats 
visited Killara Public School for the first round of the knock-out finals.  
 
As the negative team the PPS Wombats had to argue why it was a bad idea for all primary school homework to be 
completed as groupwork. The debate took place in front of three Stage 3 classes from Killara, the first time they had 
debated in front of a live audience. They showed no signs of nerves and came away victorious! 
 
They were praised by the adjudicator for the quality of their rebuttals and told Mr Tilling that they are a "terrific debating 
team".  The PPS Wombats (Crystal W, Amelie V-H, Hannah B, Austin H and Seth D) can look forward to the next round 
of finals, which should take place in the next couple of weeks. 
 

       
 
 
Jennifer Graham 
Deputy Principal 
 



    Administration News 
 
 
Absences from School (whole day or part day) – SMS’s 
 
As part of the school’s attendance procedures, parents will now receive an SMS if they child is absent from school for the 
whole or part of the day, and no previous explanation has been provided.  Every effort will be made to send SMS’s as early 
as possible each day, once class rolls have been marked and all attendance emails for the day have been addressed.  
 
If you receive an absence SMS for your child, please log in to your School Bytes Parent Portal and provide an explanation 
as soon as possible.  Please note that any whole or part day absence that remains unexplained after 7 days, will 
automatically be recorded as unjustified. 
 
If you are emailing the school office for any reason about your child, please remember to include your child’s full name 
and class. Your support with this simple request is greatly appreciated. 
 
Working With Children Check – Digital Declarations 
 
The Department of Education has recently introduced improvements to the process of screening volunteers and contractors 
in schools. These improvements include applicants completing a Digital Declaration online rather than the old paper form.  
Although not yet mandatory, the online declaration is the Department’s preferred screening method, and one that PPS will 
be adopting. 
 
If you volunteer at the school for: excursions, reading groups, band, P&C events etc you will need to complete the Digital 
Declaration. This process is not onerous and can be completed within a few minutes, in person, at the front office. The 
declaration will be sent to your nominated email address and requires you to complete a short online form. Once completed, 
you then need to produce one form of Government issued ID to be sighted by the Office staff. 
 
The process of rolling out Digital Declarations to contractors, community users and other child related workers is well 
underway, and a small group of parent volunteers have also recently completed their declarations. As more activities and 
events are held at the school, requiring parent volunteers, we will require those involved to complete their Digital 
Declarations as well.  Your support and understanding of this new child protection policy would be appreciated and if you 
have any questions or concerns about this new procedure, please contact the school office on 9144 4136 or via email: 
pymble-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au. 
 
 
Mrs Frankish, Mrs Weir, Mrs McCulloch, Mrs Cooper & Mrs O’Donohue    

 

   Berry Street Educational Model  
POSITIVE EMOTIONS 

The Berry St Education Model states that ; 

‘Positive emotions are transformational. The result of positive emotions is a physical opening up of the body, an internal 
change in your heart rhythm and an expansion in your psychological condition. Positive emotions are a core component 
for the retention of learning’.  

For this reason we are focusing on helping students to not only identify positive emotions but to be able to foster their 
development.  

You might like to talk to your child about what they see as positive emotions and to work through some of the activities 
they may have done at school. Two such activities are included below.  

Activity 1  

This week your challenge is to find out what 5 people in your life do to experience more positive emotions.  

Activity 2  

Help 2 people experience a positive emotion this week. Plan what you are going to do or say for each person.                                 

mailto:pymble-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au


 Premier’s Spelling Bee   

A huge congratulations to our two PPS representatives who attended the Stage 2 and Stage 3 regional Premier’s Spelling 
Bee finals on Friday 15 August via Zoom. Ellie W (4H) and Melody L (5/6R) each competed against 29 other students 
from around NSW and spelt many challenging words with ease.  

Both Ellie and Melody should be congratulated on making it to round 5 of their competitions. Thank you to Natalie L (4H), 
Chloe L (5/6B) and Grace H (5/6T) for being there to support their friends and cheer them on. 

Both students are to be commended for their hard work, sportsmanship and for representing PPS so well. 

Well done! 

          

Lucinda Holbrook 

Assistant Principal 

 

Zone Athletics News    
 
Yesterday, the Kuringgai Zone Athletics Track and Field Carnival was held at Olympic 
Park. Congratulations to all PPS students who competed in various events throughout the day. Thank 
you to Mr Tilling and Mr Rogan who also assisted and supervised events as well as Mrs Emma McCulloch 
who volunteered her time to be the PPS parent representative. We appreciate all your support. Our 
student representatives achieved outstanding results and should be incredibly proud of their 
sportsmanship and accomplishments. Along with many impressive results, Marlow G achieved a new 
Zone record on the day in the 11yrs girls 1500m, congratulations!!! Kenneth H, Jacob S, Michael O, and 
James M placed 2nd in the Junior Boys relay. 
 
The following students have qualified to represent Kuringgai at the Area Carnival:  
 
Marlow G - 11yrs girls 1500m, 11yrs girls 800m  
Chloe M - 12yrs girls 1500m, 12yrs girls 800m 
Kenneth H - Jnr boys 800m, 9yrs boys 100m 
Liam G - 8yrs boys 100m 
Emmy L - 9 yrs girls 100m 
 
We wish these students all the best for the Area Carnival. 
 
Lucinda Holbrook 
Assistant Principal 



 

 



 Jump Rope for Heart Fundraiser 
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SRE & SEE News 
                                                                                       

 
 
 

 Chess News 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



            

  P&C News 
 
P&C News 
 
Important Dates for your calendar: 
 
 

• Sun Aug 31 - Pymble Fun Run Early Bird special ends 
• Wed Sep 03 – Father’s Dall Stall/market  
• Fri Sep 05 - Father’s Day Breakfast 
• Sun Sep 21 - Pymble Fun Run 

 
 
Connect with the P&C 
 

 

 

 

   

   
Upcoming P&C Meetings 
The next P&C meeting and AGM is on Wednesday, 5 November 2025 (Term 4, Week 4) at 7:30pm. 
You don’t need to be a P&C member to attend. You may attend in-person or via Zoom.  
 
Please contact secretary.ppspc@gmail.com to register your interest. Zoom details and a copy of the meeting agenda will 
be sent out via email closer to the date.   
 
Important Announcement 

Seeking a new Grounds Committee Lead 

With Fash stepping down, we’re now recruiting a new Grounds Committee Lead to join the P&C. This is a great role for 
someone who enjoys being hands-on and helping care for our school environment. Responsibilities include coordinating 
working bees and liaising with the school on grounds improvement projects. If you’re interested or would like to know 
more, please get in touch — we’d love to hear from you! 

http://www.facebook.com/groups/167379250010067
https://www.instagram.com/ppspandc?utm_source=ig_web_button_share_sheet&igsh=ZDNlZDc0MzIxNw==
http://ppspandc.org/
http://ppspandc.org/kindy2024
http://pymble-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/
mailto:president.ppspc@gmail.com


 
 
 
 

Band Program 

🎶🎶 What a Month of Music! 🎶🎶 
What an incredible few weeks it’s been for our PPS Bands! From buzzing fetes to world-class stages, our young 
musicians have truly shone. 

💛💛 A Huge Thank You Again 
Parents and carers, we so appreciate those early morning drop-offs, instrument transport and car journeys to get our 
students to their events. Your support is the backbone of our program. And to our band students, your hard work in 
rehearsals and at home is paying off in spades. You’re sounding better and better every week, and we’re so proud. 

✨ Recent Highlights 
🎷🎷 Handley Fete – Our Jazz Band lit up the Pymble Turramurra Pre-School Fete on August 17th with two sizzling sets 
last weekend. Future PPS students (and their parents!) were dancing along – what an amazing showcase of our 
program.  

 



 

🎻🎻 Strings at the Opera House – A truly wonderful experience for our Strings Ensemble performing in the iconic Sydney 
Opera House as part of the Festival of Instrumental Music on Monday 25th August. They joined hundreds of students 
from across NSW and did PPS proud. 

     
 

🥁🥁 ASBOF Ahead! – Sunday 31st August 
Our Junior Band, Concert Band, Performance Ensemble and Jazz Band are heading to UNSW’s Clancy Auditorium this 
Sunday for the Australian School Band & Orchestra Festival. The students have been putting in extra focus with 
rehearsals and practice, and we can’t wait to hear them shine under the tougher adjudication this year. 

🎤🎤 Warringah Mall Performance – Thursday 19th September 
Looking further ahead, our Performance Ensemble, Jazz Band and School Vocal Ensemble will be performing a lively 
lunchtime concert at 1:00 PM. A wonderful chance to bring music to the community – mark your calendars! 

🔥🔥 Urgent – Band Fundraiser BBQ at the Pymble Fun Run! 
On Sunday 21st September, we will be running the BBQ at the Pymble Fun Run – and we need volunteers to help make 
it a success. This is one of our biggest fundraising opportunities of the year, with every dollar raised going directly back 
into our band program. 

👉👉 We urgently need parents and carers to sign up for a shift. Please jump onto the link today: 
pymblefunrun.com.au/volunteer 

Let’s fire up the BBQ and show the community the amazing spirit of our PPS Bands! 

📌📌 A Reminder for Band Parents/Carers 
Please keep an eye on your emails and Band WhatsApp chats for all event details, meeting times, and important 
reminders. And don’t forget, if your child can’t make a rehearsal, email us directly at PymbleBand@gmail.com. 

Here’s to more music, more joy, and more proud PPS moments ahead! 💛💛💛💛 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://pymblefunrun.com.au/volunteer


P&C Fundraising Art Project  
Neda Zand, Fundraising and Event 
 

 
 

          

 

In Week 5, Kindy, Year 3, and Year 4 students have completed creating their masterpieces.   
Year 5 and Year 6 students are busy completing their artistic photography projects. 

A project of this scale would not be possible without the school leadership's incredible support. A huge thank you goes 
to our wonderful teachers, who have so warmly welcomed this initiative into their classrooms. And thank you to our 
kind and patient office staff for their support in coordinating volunteers and logistics. 

I also want to express a special thank you to the incredible support of our amazing parent volunteers, who have 
generously given their time and energy to help guide the students and bring this vision to life. We were all overjoyed by 
the enthusiasm and creativity pouring from our students. 

The momentum is building, and we are already planning for our entire school art show, where we will exhibit all of 
these incredible artworks. 

 



 
P&C Events 
 
Parents Trivia Night 
 
A huge thank you to all the parents who joined us for Trivia Night. It was a truly enjoyable and memorable evening!  
We are especially grateful to our generous sponsor, who not only provided prizes for the winning trivia tables but also 
made our raffle possible.  
Thanks to their support, the night raised a fantastic contribution of $2,500 toward our P&C projects. 

We look forward to welcoming everyone again at future events and making them even more enjoyable! 

 
 

 
 



 
 

 
 

 
 



 
 
 
Upcoming P&C Events 

Exciting News – Father’s Day Market Coming to Our School! 

 
We’re excited to announce that P&C is bringing a special Father’s Day Market to our school! 
This wonderful event will offer a fantastic shopping experience for children to buy gifts for Dad, grandfathers and father 
figures. Children can enjoy the traditional cash purchases on the day or take advantage of our convenient online pre-
purchase option. 
 
Prepurchase option is available until   
https://events.humanitix.com/father-s-day-gift-market 
 
 

 
 
 

https://events.humanitix.com/father-s-day-gift-market


Celebrate Father’s Day with P&C Hosting Breakfast. 

Join us for a warm and joyful Father’s Day Breakfast on Friday, 5 September 2025, from 7:15 to 8:30 am. It’s a special 
morning for children and their fathers, grandfathers, uncles, and father figures to enjoy some fun moments with their 
classmates and make memories together.  
We will be serving egg & bacon rolls, sausage sandwiches, and providing a coffee & tea station with hot chocolate and 
juice for children. There’ll be fun games to play for all ages. 

PYMBLE FUN RUN SHIRTS - To celebrate the first-ever Pymble Fun Run, wear your race shirt! We’d love to see as many 
dads as possible proudly showing theirs off. Don’t worry if you don’t have one yet – shirts will be available to purchase 
in the morning so you can get kitted out. 

Purchase your breakfast:  

https://events.humanitix.com/father-s-day-breakfast-2025-l5slyjke 

If you have an hour before school to help with the breakfast event, we would love some volunteers. Please follow 
this link to help! 
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C094CAFAF2AABFCC70-58152605-fathers 

 

 

https://events.humanitix.com/father-s-day-breakfast-2025-l5slyjke
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C094CAFAF2AABFCC70-58152605-fathers


Pymble Fun Run. 

👟👟 What You Can Do: 
1. Register your family to run or walk in the 2km or 5km event  
2. Sign up to volunteer! We need plenty of helping hands to make the day a success 
3. Spread the word! This is a true community event — we want everyone to be part of it! 

 

🎽🎽 What’s Included with Your Race Entry: 
• Professional timing with a race bib and instant online results showing your walk/run time 
• Finisher medals for all participants 

 
 

• Prizes & awards! 
 
 

o Cash prizes for 1st, 2nd & 3rd place (male & female) 
o A special award for the fastest PPS parent/carer 
o Fun prizes for the best dressed in the 2km event 
o Trophies for the kids -  with 20 age group categories to add some friendly competition 

 
• Access to our full PFR Prep Program, including: 

 
 

o 7-week Sunday morning Fun Club 
o Custom training plans (walkers & runners) 
o Two special Pilates classes 
o Online pilates strength workout 
o Physio-designed injury prevention mobility program 

 
 

Let’s make this an unforgettable day for our school and community — get involved, get training, and get excited! 💙💙💙💙 
Follow us on social media for the latest updates: 
 
 
 

                               
                                                                                  
Congratulations to Class KG! 
 
KG had the highest number of students entered in the Pymble Fun Run and are the proud winners of looking after our 
much-loved bear, Pymbie, for the week. 🐻🐻✨ 
 

And Congratulations Wentworth! 
Every student entry earns valuable house points, and at the moment Flinders is in the lead! The tally is updated at each 
assembly, so keep those entries coming to support your house. 

https://pymblefunrun.com.au/
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSekNkYJfv39pXeNSWt7_Zhnfh_Lya4FO5-LGTBxd1SkrNlNcg/viewform?
https://www.facebook.com/people/Pymble-Fun-Run/61576314093857/
https://www.instagram.com/pymble_funrun_official/


 
 

Buy a Pymble Fun Run shirt! 
Look the part! You can buy your shirt: 

• during checkout when you register to run or walk in the event, 
• You can grab a shirt at the Second Hand Uniform shop. Stop by any Thursday from 8:30am to 9:00am until 

event day or 
• On raceday (stock permitting) 

They’re selling fast so get in early to ensure your size is available. 

 
 



Second Hand Uniform Shop 
 
We need your uniforms! Term 3 Clothing Drive COMING SOON! 
 
The 2nd-hand uniform shop will be running a clothing drive on Thursday 25th September at lunchtime to rebuild our 
stock. Please consider donating your uniforms that are too small or that you no longer need! As with previous years, we 
will be giving children an ice block in exchange for uniforms donated. More details to follow.  
 
Weekly Opening Hours 
 
The 2nd-hand uniform shop remains open for sales every Thursday from 8:30am to 9:00am during the school term.  
 
Pymble Freebies 
 
We’re excited to announce Pymble Freebies, a WhatsApp group created by the P&C to support sustainability and 
community connection. 
 
Click here to join - https://chat.whatsapp.com/CbbqYkeO2FEHWDfYtct2NL   
 

 

https://chat.whatsapp.com/CbbqYkeO2FEHWDfYtct2NL


   General PPS and Extracurricular News 

 

    

   



       NEW BUS TIMETABLE FROM 21 JULY 2025 
 

 

            

 

    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 

School student travel information for parents and students 

School Travel Passes 
 
Students who require a School Opal card or travel pass but have not yet applied need to apply or update their details 
as soon as possible. 
 
In the Opal network, students should travel with a Child/Youth Opal card until they receive their valid School Opal 
card. If outside Greater Sydney, parents should contact their local bus operator to discuss their travel needs. 
 
Students living in rural and regional areas will receive their travel pass from their nominated transport operator. It 
may be issued via their school or be sent directly to them at home. Note: some rural and regional operators do not 
issue travel passes. Students/parents should confirm with their nominated operator if they do not receive a pass. 
  

Terms of Use 

Students using School Opal cards must tap on and tap off in line with the Opal terms of use . 
 
This includes travel within the approved times between 6.30am and 7.00pm from Monday to Friday on school days 
only. Students must use their Child/Youth Opal card for any travel outside these times. 
 
All students are required to comply with the Student code of conduct. The code of conduct aims to ensure the safety 
and well-being of school children and other passengers. It is important that parents ensure their child is aware of 
this, as failure to comply with the code of conduct can result in a suspension from travel. 
  

Mail sent from the Stakeholder Liaison Team, Customers Systems and Operations. 

  

Further information can be found at transportnsw.info/school-students 
 

Enquiries can be submitted at transportnsw.info/passes-concessions-feedback 
    

 
 
 
 
 
           
 
 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fclick.email.transport.nsw.gov.au%2F%3Fqs%3D41ad92cd48d27edef4547d13674955767b2d2455583efb55ad489faf4d7549e600bbff28d35475b5a2ad7cd19df2268a213be0e881d6822621de09cacc2d18a0&data=05%7C02%7CKathryn.McCulloch4%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C4a9864cba39146a6af0208dd61c5daa9%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638774224588192587%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=BfuweozgPC2NSN6EiSESVR3FMRxyc4h1K8oInXTr5w4%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fclick.email.transport.nsw.gov.au%2F%3Fqs%3D41ad92cd48d27ede2bdc104baafadbc1b1ced8d5d4ad59ade421ff5fb62f209311105bd4ecfb0dc91697624a56e7e5735dad8b32b89ca454f08ab3cf82e394ec&data=05%7C02%7CKathryn.McCulloch4%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C4a9864cba39146a6af0208dd61c5daa9%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638774224588220790%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=o6%2BkX27bY5HbAtF6el2oRFtOSV8tPph3eTyKJ7Kjs6k%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fclick.email.transport.nsw.gov.au%2F%3Fqs%3D41ad92cd48d27ede064ee9531111c15dfa702b5abfd740e1b3a1c2426b52527e09fae1532fa0602cfec12366f4141533d1156a09db10c441beb38eda4e0aee77&data=05%7C02%7CKathryn.McCulloch4%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C4a9864cba39146a6af0208dd61c5daa9%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638774224588237651%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=eFWJVGZ7y%2BGf3BAKSAs6WUnL1WjLBfHWlsGFSSGPCY0%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fclick.email.transport.nsw.gov.au%2F%3Fqs%3D41ad92cd48d27ede995a7139f0962b8e31b39a0680c4a89d613834e29c000caa4e04cf12adda74e1d6c3c36a7666e6108e3604efe628f0312e97fd648d663066&data=05%7C02%7CKathryn.McCulloch4%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C4a9864cba39146a6af0208dd61c5daa9%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638774224588254143%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=4y8YYwkYPmnqyjl6YCSZ3zBvQN84R92XjXOT3tc9qqE%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fclick.email.transport.nsw.gov.au%2F%3Fqs%3D41ad92cd48d27edeb6bdc060e8dc53c0ae78e462ed8633d821825909a8ffd407900f15accad936ddc170cff6585639ae555acbf8cc9558892f0ec54d2b4ca57d&data=05%7C02%7CKathryn.McCulloch4%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C4a9864cba39146a6af0208dd61c5daa9%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638774224588270742%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=4AaM%2F4S4txIyeivrCAkR9bP0tDZomm6xhMNhhojGriQ%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fclick.email.transport.nsw.gov.au%2F%3Fqs%3D41ad92cd48d27ede2e423fb0446d589a684dca66f232d1fd12cf7f78ddfdd704462de65cc0235af2121963d870970ef076b7d307e0c53b01708ce544417a73b0&data=05%7C02%7CKathryn.McCulloch4%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C4a9864cba39146a6af0208dd61c5daa9%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638774224588286996%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=zFZULSykxp5hqvUsyelynq5wneL34rRdBU8fn%2BSTOhE%3D&reserved=0
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PPS Christian Prayer Group 
Throughout the year, the PPS Christian Prayer Group meet to pray for the PPS community. The group meet on the first 
Friday of each month at 9am at PPS at the shelter area on the top playground.  If you would like to join us, please contact 
Briony Jones (brionyjones_1@hotmail.com) 
 

    Lost Property 
 
The Lost Property box is located in the room under the Hall, near the Band Room.  With the easing of COVID-19 
restrictions, parents are able to once again check the Lost Property box for their child’s missing items. 
To minimise items going missing, please ensure your child’s belongings are clearly labelled.  Items with NO NAME will 
be sent to the 2nd Hand Uniform shop and proceeds from these sales will be used to fund school improvements. 

 

 Uniform Shop  
   
With the easing of COVID-19 restrictions, the Uniform Shop is pleased to be able to welcome parents and carers back 
into the store during their normal opening hours: Tuesday 1.30pm – 4pm and Thursday 8.15am – 10.30am. 
 
The Uniform shop is also still offering contact free ordering:  
 

(1) Online ordering – www.alintaapparel.com.au 
(2) Store phone order – 0413 087 395 
(3) Contact Alinta Call Centre – 4321 0433 

 

   2nd Hand Uniform Shop  
 
The 2nd Hand Uniform shop is a P&C initiative run by volunteers and we offer a walk-in service to purchase donated 2nd 
hand uniforms. The shop is open for sales every Thursday from 8:30am to 9:00am during the school term. 

Our stock is dependent on donations, so if you have uniforms, you no longer need, please consider donating them by 
placing them in the white uniform recycling bin located outside the school office. We only accept PPS branded uniforms 
and for hygiene reasons we can’t accept socks or tights. Please make sure all donations are in usable condition and washed 
before they are donated.  

Please support this great initiative at our school and save tones of school uniforms from ending up in landfill.  

If you have any questions, you can reach out to us at 2ndhand.ppspc@gmail.com          

                                          

 Student News   
Congratulations Jordan  
Jordan took 1st place in the Grom's Skateboard Competition at the 2025 Julo’z Classic, held on Saturday at Narara 
Skatepark on the Central Coast. The Julo'z Classic is an annual community event that celebrates the life and legacy of 
local skater Julian Poulton, featuring a mix of art, music and skateboarding. Jordan secured 2nd place in the 2024 
competition and returned this year determined to win landing big ollies down stair sets, long grinds on large ledges and 
technical flip tricks. 
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Manly Warringah Basketball Assoc. 
Learn Basketball Skills in a fun learning environment with qualifies coaches. 

Saturday 18 October – 06 December 2025 
www.trybooking.com/DFAXE 

Aussie hoops is a fun inclusive, structured introductory basketball program for 5-10 yrs old 
Sunday 19 October – 07 December 2025 

www.aussiehoops.basketball/program-locator/ 
  

Ignite Football 
For Kids aged 7-12 at Barker College – Bowman Field 
Fun football sessions in a team-based environment. 

Ignitefootballprogram@gmail.com 
 

 St Ives Junior Cricket Club 
Come and play cricket this summer 2025/2026 

Mixed cricket blast (soft cricket ball) U6-U10. Mixed junior program U9-U17 
www.stivesjuniorcricket.com 

 

Ryde Water Polo 
Want to play Water Polo? Come to our Summer Trials at Ryde Aquatic Leisure Centre 

Junior EOI please go to www.rydewaterpolo.com.au/events/307484 
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